
Dear Student, 

As we continue to follow and monitor the daily impacts and updates of the 

Coronavirus, we want to assure all students, faculty and staff that we are taking all 

precautions and concerns in to consideration. 

While the State University System has given the directive to universities to transition to 

online classes over the next three week period, this does not include state colleges in 

Florida. Based on information from the Florida Department of Education, the COVID-19 

risk to students and employees at our State Colleges and K-12 institutions remains low. 

Therefore, FSCJ, along with the other state colleges in Florida, plans to remain open at 

this time. 

We have taken several additional precautions which includes extra sterilization 

measures and suspending all student travel outside of our district (Duval and Nassau) 

through the end of March, with the exception of athletic competition.  

If the status of our College operations changes, we will communicate it to employees 

and students through email, social media, FSCJ Safe alerts and on the website at 

fscj.edu/covid-19. We appreciate the understanding of all students and employees as 

their safety is always our first priority. 

For additional information and guidance, please visit fscj.edu/covid-19. 

 

https://www.fscj.edu/covid-19

